
NEWSLETTER JUNE 2021  

 

President’s Message 

I can’t believe that I have been President for 12 months.  Thank you all for your support 
and the commitment that you showed to our Club over what was at times a difficult 
twelve months.  

Thanks to the nominations committee for once again providing us with a slate of 
Candidates. We farewell Janice Cumming from her role as Treasurer and thank her for all 
her work over the past four years. Janice has agreed to provide some support to Jill Lucht 
as Jill once again takes on the Treasurer role.  We also welcome Jane Reid to Board. 

The last month or so has been very busy. Thanks to those who worked at the successful 
sausage sizzle. We held a successful Area 4 workshop last month. Thanks to everyone who 
worked to ensure its success.    

It was lovely for Zonta to be recognised by DVAC in the opening remarks at the DVAC 25 
Anniversary Gala Event.  They noted that Zonta had been there since the beginning 
providing support along the way. 

Looking forward to the Planning Day this weekend.                                    

                                                                                                               Leanne Roberts 

 
Since the last Meeting: 
 
Some shots from the Area 4 Workshop 
 

 
Jenni Ziesemer (Area 4 Director), Janice Cumming and Leanne Roberts talk to 
Wendy Roche over Zoom. 



 

 
Paul Pereira’s Zonta signs were admired again 
 

 
Mayor Teresa Harding and District Governor Bridget Mather with Amelia 
peeking out from behind. 



 

Launching the signs… 
 

 
 

President Leanne Roberts delivers the Club’s Domestic Violence Information stickers to Ipswich 
Mayor Teresa Harding and Ipswich City Councillor and Zontian Kate Kunzelmann. 

 
Kate, Leanne, and Billy Hargreaves. 

 
 
 



 

The DVAC Gala Dinner 
 

 
Ipswich Zontians at the Ipswich DVAC 25th Anniversary Gala Ball 

 

 
 

In the photo booth 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

In June, we celebrate with these BIRTHDAY BABES: 
                                         
Bev Johnston and Jane Reid 

Hope your celebrations will be special, and that the coming year will be filled 
with good health and happy days. Maybe we will try singing happy birthday 
again!  

BABY JUMPER UPDATE (Anne Matyear): 

The table below is an summary of what happened with the Baby Jumpers in 
the last year. Congratulations Anne and all the knitters! 

 

 

 

 
  

Description Destination Total 
50 balls Stallion yarn 
purchased 

Spotlight VIP sale 
$2.00 per ball 

$102.00 

8 Baby Jumpers various 
small and medium 

Ipswich State High Young Parents Group 
via Rhonda N 

8 

3 small, 4 medium 2 toddler 
+ I beanie to match 
 

Mat & Child Health Nurse 
Euraba Mungindi Health Service 47-49 
Goondiwindi ST 
MUNGINDI NSW 2406 

22 

2 small, 3 medium,1 toddler 
+ matching beanie 
12 beanies 

Carbal Warwick with attendee at Area 
Workshop  

19 

12 various small and 
medium 
6 beanies 

Mat & Child Health @Goondir Health 
Service 
127 Victoria St 
ST GEORGE  
Q 4487 

18 

3 scarves  Kambu 3 

  70 items  



 

MEMBER NEWS: 
 
•  Melissa Horton with her Highly Commended crochet shawl in the Ipswich Show. 

 

 
 
               
• Jac Matyear, daughter of Club member Anne, has been named West 

Moreton Midwife of the Year. 

 
DATE CLAIMERS: 
 
**   Club Planning Day Sunday 20th June 
 
Hi everyone, 
Thanks to those who have responded to my earlier email regarding the Planning Day 
next Sunday.   
My address is 7 Pearse Drive Brassall. For those of you that have been to Gaye's 
place it is near there. 
I would like to start the actual workshop at 9.30 if possible. If you would like a cup of 
tea or coffee beforehand you are most welcome to come around 9.00.   
We will break for morning tea so if you could bring something to share that would be 
great. 
                                                                                                             Leanne Roberts 
 

 

 



 

**   BUNNINGS $500 VOUCHER RAFFLE (DRAWN 28th June) 

Tickets are now on sale- check your emails. 

Tickets are $5 each and may be purchased a variety of ways including:  

1. from Pam Lane on 0411706541 

2. Credit card details to Jill Lucht on 0409494312 

3. Direct debit BSB 064-417 

Account number 00925322 

Reference: mobile number and surname 

4. Via eventsipswichzonta@gmail.com  

5. Via Facebook Zonta Club of Ipswich Inc. 

 

**   Birthday Babes (first one after lockdown) 11th July from 2 p.m. at Jane Reid’s place.  

Come along and celebrate all our birthdays! 

Further information to come 

 
**   District 22 CONFERENCE Mackay 2-5th September 2021 
 
Check your emails for the following message from District Governor Bridget Mather! 
 
It is now live and ready to book! 

Bookings for the District Conference in Mackay went live yesterday, and I would like 
to personally invite you to seriously consider coming to the biennial 
conference……shake of the Covid isolation and start re connecting with Zontians 
from across the district! 

There is a fabulous line up of guest speakers as well as the opportunity to network 
and learn more about Zonta.  It is also the time to do Zonta business, conduct the 
AGM and vote in our leaders for the 2022/2024 biennium. 

 
Guest speakers include: 
• Jess Hill: Author - See What You Made Me Do. Opening Ceremony 
• Professor Jennifer Burn:  Director Anti-Slavery Australia at the University of 

Technology Sydney and law professor at UTS. Keynote Saturday 
• Margaret McMurdo AC: Chair the QLD Women's Safety and Justice Taskforce 
• Magistrate Bronwyn Hartigan: Magistrate of the Magistrates Court of Queensland 
• Sanuri de Silva – District 22 and International Winner of the JMK Women in 

Business Award 
•  Andrea Frederick – District 22 Young Women in Public Affairs winner 
  



 

There will also be three fabulous workshops on the Sunday morning: 
• Social Media and you clubs:  Jade McAuley Rebel Nation 
• Community Engagement: Irene Jacovos – Townsville Health and Hospital 

Service 
• Mindfulness: Petris Lapis Your Success My Passion (TBC) 
 
FROM THE ARCHIVES: Helen Walker 

 

 
Club Board 2007 
Back Row: Margaret Llewellyn, Marie Kavanagh, Alison McGrath, Dorinda Baar, Kate 
Kunzelmann  
Front Row: Tina Kelly (Secretary), Amy Mullens (President), Maria Kelly (Treasurer) 
 

 
 

 


